
 
 

 

BUREAU OF THE ASSEMBLY OF STATES PARTIES 
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Agenda and decisions 

 

The meeting was chaired by the Coordinator of The Hague Working Group, Ambassador Jens-Otto 

Horslund (Denmark). 

  

1. Issues arising from confidential matters 

 

The Bureau continued its consideration of confidential matters of concern to the Assembly 

and the Court. 

 

2. Other matters 

 

a) Elections – status of nominations 

 

The Coordinator noted that, following the expiration of the nomination period for candidates 

for the Board of Directors of the Trust Fund for Victims and the Advisory Committee on the 

Nomination of Judges, the candidates for both bodies were less than the number of seats and not all 

regions had nominated candidates. The nomination period had therefore been extended until 11 

September 2018. He encouraged States to consider nominating candidates for these bodies. 

 

b) Status of contributions 

 

The Coordinator informed the Bureau that, as at 31 August 2018, the Court had received 

€127.7 million, or 87 per cent, of the assessed contributions for 2018. Twenty-seven States Parties 

were in arrears, of which thirteen were ineligible to vote under article 112, paragraph 8, of the Rome 

Statute. The total amount of outstanding contributions, for 2018 and for prior years, was €36.9 

million. He appealed to all States Parties that were in arrears or had outstanding contributions to make 

every effort to pay their contributions. 

 

*** 

 


